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Greetings -- Members of the Central
NC Chapter,

Here we are beginning one of the
most poignant and Holy weeks of the
Christian Year!

Holy Week is the culmination of the
six week journey we have been on dur-
ing the season of Lent.

This week we mark the turning point
events in the life of Jesus that starts
with a triumphant parade into Jerus-
alem and ends on Good Friday. But
there is Good News!!

During the week we pass through
the events in the temple with the
money changers. We go to an Upper
Room with the Disciples and then out
to the Garden of Gethsemane.

In a few short hours Jesus is cap-
tured, tried in two courts (religious
and civil) and then led off to be Cruci-
fied on Friday. He is then buried in the
tomb.

However, that is not the end of the
story. Three days later we find the
tomb empty....!!!

Christ is Risen, Christ is Risen In-
deed!

Not like Christmas, the date of Easter
is based on the Sunday that follows the
full moon following the Spring Equi-
nox. It celebrates new life! It celebrates
God's love for the World! (John 3:16)

We as Christians celebrate Christ's
victory over death!

May you all have a most blessed and
Holy Easter 2018!

Christ is Risen, Christ is Risen In-
deed!

DR. WILLIAM J. WEISSER, DEAN

The Dean’s Column
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Lorraine M. Magnuson
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Historian: Noël Hamm
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Newsletter Editor: Tamara Lewis
418 Arlington Circle, Sanford, NC, 27330
(H) 919-776-7386
tplewis@windstream.net CHAPTER COMMUNICATIONS

Newsletter published monthly by the Central North
Carolina Chapter, American Guild of Organists. Sub-
mission Deadline: 24th of preceding month. Submit
items by email (preferred), phone, or mail to the
Newsletter Editor.

Chapter Website: http://cnccago.org/ Contact
webmaster Andy Liepens (av8npa@gmail.com) for
the members-only section password.

https://www.facebook.com/cnccago/

Contributions

Please note that our chapter has two funds to which
you may donate: a chapter operating fund and a schol-
arship fund. Any contributions beyond dues are en-
couraged and are tax-deductible.
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CALENDAR
Wednesday, April 11 at 7:30 pm: Canterbury

Cathedral Choir of Men and Boys, David Flood,
Master of the Choristers, presents the Second
Annual Cathee Jean Huber Memorial Concert
at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church (401 East
Fourth St, Greenville). All seats $25.

Sunday, April 8 at 4:00 pm: Hymn Festival with
John Ferguson at Duke Chapel (401 Chapel
Drive, Durham).

Tuesday, April 17 at 6:00 pm: Durham-Chapel
Hill Chapter event—Choral reading session at
Christ UMC (801 Market Street, Chapel Hill)
with dinner. If you’d like to bring choir copies
from your music library and direct an anthem,
send an email to Zollene@yahoo.com.

Sunday, April 22 at 5:00 pm: Katherine
Johnson (one of our scholarship winners) in
recital at Church of the Good Shepherd (231
N. Church Street, Rocky Mount). Works by
Bach, Franck, and Alain.

Sunday, April 22 at 5:00 pm: David Briggs,
recently appointed Artist in Residence at the
Cathedral of Saint John the Divine in New York
City, in recital at Duke Chapel (401 Chapel
Drive, Durham).

Sunday, May 6 at 4:00 pm: Nancy Gerst, Touch
of Brass, and percussionist Jim Linn in concert
at Macedonia UMC (2700 Jones Franklin Rd,
Cary). See listing on p. 5.

Sunday, May 20 at 3:30 pm: Carol Williams in
concert at Park Road Baptist Church (3900
Park Road, Charlotte).

Check out our facebook page (search for "Central North Carolina Chapter of the
American Guild of Organists") for up to the minute announcements, reviews, and
information to share. To post on the page, contact Lyn Francisco or Andy Liepens.

Calendar events and details are also available at our web page: http://cnccago.org/
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HISTORY CORNER

Membership was declining in the 1930's. At the 1933 mid-year the
treasurer "expressed the hope that those delinquent with dues might
pay up and make the chapter worthy of [the] name." A list of
delinquents was given to the dean. It was then decided "that dues in
arrears would be canceled, in the hope that the members would return
to membership and activity in the chapter." (Meeting minutes:
November 23, 1933)

NOËL HAMM

https://www.facebook.com/cnccago/
http://cnccago.org/


Member: Stephen Aber

Who introduced you to the organ? At my
church-school, the only time you really heard
the organ was graduation Sunday. I asked about
it when I was 13, and my music teacher gave me
a VHS of The Joy of Music with Diane Bish. I
started watching every Sunday morning and
taught myself the basics – enough to get accep-
ted to Baylor University. I had my first formal
lessons freshman year with Joyce.

Town you grew up in? Fayetteville, NC

Favorite hymn? When I Survey the Wondrous
Cross

Favorite stop (can be organ specific)? The
Trompette en Chamade on the 1970 Schantz at
First Baptist Nashville

Most unusual organ ever played? That
tracker at St. Mary’s

Funniest thing that ever happened during
a service/performance? I modulated a verse
early once – while playing with handbells and
orchestra. I was halfway through the third
(rather than fourth) verse before I realized. The
organ was full and mighty, yet everyone else
seemed oddly confused…

Nicest comment you’ve received about
your playing? “I’ve always hated the organ until
I heard you play it.”

Other instrument you play? Anything with a
keyboard, but typically my Melodica gets a
workout every couple of weeks.

Instrument you wish you could play? Violin
and guitar

First paying job you ever had (music or
otherwise) and what you learned? Mowing
our family’s pasture, and I learned to buy a
house with a zero-lot line someday!

Most beautiful place you’ve ever been?
Venice

Fantasy travel destination? London

Menu for your last meal? Steak, lots of me-
dium-rare steak

Pet peeve? People who drive slowly in the left
lane!

Talent you wish you had (musical or oth-
erwise)? I’ve always wanted to be a great tenor

Best stress reliever? A manhattan at a cozy
venue with good friends

Word or phrase you overuse? “To be fair”

Super hero ability you wish you had?
Shapeshifting

Something not many people know you col-
lect is? Model cars – I bought one on every fam-
ily trip and holiday as a child and amassed more
than 50 by high school

The one material possession you can’t live
without? My iPhone

Favorite way to spend an unexpected free
hour or a snow day? On the couch with coffee
and MSNBC

Life philosophy in a nutshell? Don’t waste
my time, and I won’t waste yours.

MEMBER PROFILE

In this new feature, we are getting to know our fellow AGO members a little bit better in a
“Member Moment” column. We were wondering if members would be willing to share a bit
about their background in a lighthearted format. Some questions are musical, and some are
not. You can skip any question you wish. I am indebted to Stephen Aber who has taken the
challenge to be our first “profilee”. Please let me know if you would be willing to participate,
and I’ll send you the full questionnaire!
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TOUCH OF BRASS

WITH ORGANIST NANCY GERST

IN CONCERT

MAY 6, 2018
CARY, NC

Touch of Brass will
appear in concert
along with organist
Nancy Gerst, and per-
cussionist Jim Linn, on
Sunday, May 6, at 4

p.m. at Macedonia United Methodist Church, 2700 Jones Franklin Road, Cary.
Touch of Brass is the resident brass quintet at Macedonia UMC where Mrs.
Gerst serves as organist and choir director. The program includes sacred and
secular music selected especially for the joyful season of Eastertide. A new
work, “Excursions,” for brass, organ, and percussion by Mrs. Gerst, premieres
at this concert. This multi-movement work receives its inspiration from the
children’s classic “O the Places You’ll Go” by Dr. Seuss. The concert is free, with
a door offering taken toward the ministry of Methodist Home for Children in Raleigh.
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http://www.diocese-eastcarolina.org/News & Events/annual-music-conference-on-church-music.html

(continues on next page)

http://www.diocese-eastcarolina.org/News%20&%20Events/annual-music-conference-on-church-music.html
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(continued from prior page)
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AGO PIPE ORGAN ENCOUNTER

AT STETSON UNIVERSITY, DELAND, FLORIDA

The Central Florida Chapter of the American Guild Of Organists (CFAGO) is proud to announce
a Pipe Organ Encounter (POE) for students aged 13–18 at Stetson University, DeLand, Flor-

ida.
Complete contact information and details regarding for the weeklong pipe organ encounter

can be found in the American Organist magazine. A 2018 POE attendance application form is
available at:

https://www.agohq.org/poe-attendance-application-form/

POE site locations are selected by the AGO committee on pipe organ encounters and approved
by the AGO national council.

Stetson University is a superb venue for the POE. The availability of fine instruments (as listed
in the brochure), its location as a centerpiece of DeLand's lively, award-winning downtown, and
its proximity to rail and air transportation heighten its suitability for the event.

The energetic, personable and highly-qualified faculty guarantee inspiring encounters with di-
verse instruments and repertoire on the university organs and on distinguished organs located
in easy walking distance from the Stetson campus.

The Pipe Organ Encounter (POE) is an introduction to the pipe organ through Instruction in or-
gan playing, repertoire, history, design, and construction. These regional summer music institutes
for teenage students provide private and group instruction in service playing and solo repertoire,
along with opportunities to learn about the musical heritage of various religious denominations.
The schedule includes opportunities for young musicians to meet others with similar interests.
Piano or organ proficiency ranging from intermediate to advanced is required. Scholarship as-
sistance is available.

With sincere best regards,

Randall B. Krum
POE Publicity Coordinator
Email: CFAGO.Notices@zoho.com
Central Florida Chapter, AGO



2018 AGO NATIONAL CONVENTION
JULY 2-6, 2018

KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI
http://www.agokc2018.com/

Kansas City Jazz is a unique style combining many different
elements in a way that can be hard to describe. It combines elements of orchestral ragtime,

boogie-woogie, and rural blues. It relies heavily on repetitive riffs and is usually dominated by reed
instruments, particularly the tenor saxophone, within a big band sound. This is where the railroads
come in; Kansas City started its rise in the jazz scene in no small part due to it being a hub for
itinerant bands performing throughout the Midwest and Southwest. Since jazz players in Kansas City
were often on their way to somewhere else, it was important that the musical arrangements be
simple and repetitive, something that could easily be committed to memory. Within that framework
fell the solos.

Helped by the ultra-permissive environment fostered by city boss Tom Pendergast (remember, this
was during Prohibition), Kansas City jazz was nurtured in legendary all-night jam sessions. These
jam sessions were held in all-night clubs with the locus being around 18th and Vine. Many famous
musicians were formed in and around these sessions; the most famous of these is probably Count
Basie followed closely by Kansas City native, Charlie Parker who was instrumental in the transition
from jazz to bebop.

Kansas City’s legacy of live music jam sessions is still alive and well; venues all over the city host
live music throughout the week. The American Jazz Museum at 18th & Vine features not only
exhibits on the jazz greats, but also a fully functioning jazz club named The Blue Room. The Green
Lady Lounge is a newer, very popular jazz club that does homage to Kansas City’s rich musical
history. All of these places, and more, are within easy access of the convention hotels.

At the 2018 AGO National Convention in Kansas City you will see and hear incredible
performances by world-class organists and choirs, hear new music by some of the world’s best
modern composers, be able to check out dozens of workshops and seminars, and enjoy creative
worship services in some of the most beautiful and historic organ venues in the country. The
members of the Greater Kansas City Chapter of The American Guild of Organists look forward to
sharing the grandeur of the city’s organs and performance venues with you from July 2 – 6, 2018.

We hope to see you there!
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Early: Jan. 1 – Apr. 7, 2018
Regular Member* $435
Senior (65+) $395
Spouse/Partner $350
Young Organist (under 30) $250
Non-member $550

Regular: Apr. 8 - May 31, 2018
Regular Member* $495
Senior (65+) $450
Spouse/Partner $350
Young Organist (under 30) $250
Non-member $595

Final: Jun. 1, 2018 through the
convention
All categories (except non-
member) $545
Non-member $595

http://www.agokc2018.com/



